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October 4, 2019 
 
 
Portfolio Committee No. 6 - Transport and Customer Service 
Sydenham – Bankstown Line Conversion Inquiry 
Parliament House 
Macquarie Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
 

Dear Portfolio Committee No. 6 - Transport and Customer Service: 

 
Re: Sydenham to Bankstown Line Conversion Inquiry 
 
 
The Marrickville Heritage Society was established in 1984 to protect and promote the wonderful heritage of 

the former Marrickville LGA for posterity.  We currently have over 400 members that are keenly interested 

in the protection and promotion of the heritage values of the areas within Marrickville, Sydenham and 

Dulwich Hill that were proposed for rezoning and redevelopment under the Sydenham to Bankstown 

Corridor Urban Renewal Corridor Strategy, arising from the Sydenham to Bankstown Line Conversion. 

 

The Society is particularly concerned that even though the Department of Planning’s proposed plans for 

major rezoning of the suburbs around the new Metro train line were eventually revised, and then withdrawn 

after a strong community backlash, the Department of Planning is still providing high level advice and 

population density goals that the Councils along the LGAs are compelled to comply with.  

 

The Society is concerned that throughout development of these densification proposals and the 

community consultation process, there was inadequate consideration of the importance of maintaining the 

essential character and social cohesiveness of the affected suburbs, that make them stable and desirable 

residential neighbourhoods. The Department undertook superficial and inadequate heritage studies that 

failed to identify the true extent of heritage and character areas in these suburbs. The Department also 

declined to identify what supporting environmental, social and community infrastructure was to be 

provided to support the proposed extra population. There was no planning allowance for new parklands, 

schools or hospitals which, if not provided, would ensure that the future residents of our LGA would have a 

harsh, mean and poor existence.  

 

 






